





MOTOR CITIES WINNIES MICHIGAN



JANUARY NEWSLETTER 2018

Vol. 44/Issue 1

With winter upon us, some of Motor Cities Winnies members have stayed in Michigan while others have traveled to the south (Florida and Arizona) to escape that white stuff that needs to be shoveled and to seek warmer weather. In Florida though it seems to be a bit cooler weather then last year.

The 2018 Florida RV SuperShow was held from January 16 - January 21 at the Florida State Fairgrounds in Tampa, and it's billed as the largest RV Show in the country. There were over 450 vendor booths and more than 1,550 RVs covering 26 acres. Now that's a lot of walking! Bob and Bev Garcia, Bob and Jan Ziegler, Bill Battle, Dan and Joy Stolz, and Steve and Marie Van Hart attended this event. Also, Stewart and Tammy Smith plus Butch and Becky were there working for Winnebago.

On January 22, the Florida group meet for lunch at Ford's Garage in Brandon. There were twenty members from MCW in attendance. The food was great but the company was even better.

Pictured below, front row: Bob Garcia, Virginia Kingsley (Lansing Area Winnies, LAW; Water Wonderland Winnies, WWW), Gary Kingsley (LAW; WWW), Bill Battle, Judy Hennells, Marie Van Hart, Bev Garcia; Row 2: Jan Ziegler, Dan Stolz, Gail Battle, Ran Hennells, Steve Van Hart, Richard Martin (WWW), Pat Martin (WWW), Judy Tackett, Jaki Romanchuk, Ron Tackett, George Krec, Rosa Krec; Row 3: Bob Ziegler, Pete Romanchuk, Joy Stolz; Not pictured: Jim Milroth, Pat Milroth



The Michigan gang held their lunch at Ford's Garage in Dearborn on January 28.

Pictured below, left around the table to the right: Linda Kuepfer, Jerry Kuepfer, Miriam Tucker, Jim Tucker, Bert Ruth, Chuck Bennett, Alda Augustine, Sharon Emerson, Ted Emerson; Not pictured: Judy Ruth



The Arizona group meet for lunch on January 28 at Sweet Tomato's.



Pictured to the right, left to right: Jerry Gibbons, Wayne Van Houten, Barb Gibbons, Marian Van Houten, Nancy Yates, Nancy Love, Skip Yates, Larry Love Let's keep Miriam Tucker in our thoughts and prayers for a quick recovery from her total knee replacement on her right leg that was done on Tuesday, January 30. She came home on Wednesday, and then had a stroke on Thursday and was rushed to the hospital. The doctors found a hole in her heart and a blood clot in her lungs. She had heart surgery on February 5 to repair the hole and a few days later, Miriam will have a filter placed in her lungs.

TREASURY REPORT

December, 2017

CHECKING

Beginning balance:

November 30, 2017

\$2,557.99

Money collected:

Xmas party

130.85

Total deposits:

\$ 130.85

Checks written:

Van Harts Oct. campout

38.00

Genettis - Xmas Party

628.85

Total withdrawals:

\$ 666.85

Ending balance:

December 31, 2017

\$2,021.99

BIRTHDAYS AND ANNIVERSARIES



FEBRUARY BIRTHDAYS		FEBRUARY ANNIVERSARIES		
Larry Love	6	Jim Rohrborn and Lisa Lutzeier	2/14/07	11 years
Nancy Love	8	Jim and Pat Milroth	2/18/72	46 years
Marie Van Hart	8			•
Wayne Van Houten	23	·		
Joy Stolz	24			

CALENDAR 2018

May 18-20 Spring State Campout St. Louis Campground

8489 North Bagley Road

St. Louis, MI

June

Summer State Campout

22-24

Barry County Fairgrounds (50 amp/ water, no sewer)

1350 M-37 Hastings, MI

July

GNR

23-28

Forest City, IA

Pre-rally

Ohio Amish

August 12-16

August

Wapakoneta or Sauder Village (Ohio)

17-19

You will be notified when to call for reservations, and tell them you're with Motor Cities

Winnies.

Wagon Masters Romanchuks & Van Harts

Pre-rally

4, 5, 6 - TBD 7, 8, 9 - TBD

September 4-12

10, 11, 12 - TBD, arrive in Coldwater on Sept. 13

September

Fall State Campout

14-16

Harbor Cove RV Resort (full hook-up, 50 amp)

632 Race Street

Coldwater, MI (Applefest)

October

Maumee Bay State Park (outing with Maumee Valley Winnies)

5-7

1400 State Park Road

Oregon, OH

Wagon Masters Rohrborns & Garcias

December

Christmas Party, TBD

1

Motor Cities Winnies Chapter Officers

President - Steve Van Hart 313-477-9633

vanhars@comcast.net

Vice President - Nancy Love

810-227-4177 mrshandyfixit@yahoo.com

Treasurer - Pam Scramlin 586-246-1948

pascramlin@gmail.com Secretary - Marie Van Hart

313-938-1907

steve.marie.mcw@gmail.com

Sunshine Director - Jaki Romanchuk

Photographer - Bill Battle Historian - Dan Stolz

Webmaster - Bev Garcia